
 

Fox Hollow Elementary 
School 

HOME OF THE REDTAILS 

School Community Council Meeting 
September 12th, 2025 | 2:00 pm | Fox Hollow Media 

Center 

Council Members 
First Year of Term 

Even Year 
Second Year of Term 

Odd Year 
Principal 

Jenny Patterson Kristina Leikam Amy Adams 
Nicole Hind Natalie Ball Teacher (Odd Year) 

Tiffany Wilhelm Chelsea Keith Cassie Carson 
Anthony Ecevedo  Teacher (Even Year) 

    Eden Gabbitas 
      

Attendees: 
●​ Amy Adams (Principal) 
●​ Krsitina Leikam 
●​ Nicole Hind 
●​ Tiffany Wilhelm (via Phone) 
●​ Anthony Ecevedo 
●​ Natalie Ball 
●​ Cassie Carson 
●​ Eden Gabbitas 

 
Agenda 
  

●​ ACTION ITEM: Nominate Chair and Vice Chair  
○​ Principal Amy Adams nominated Kristina Leikam to continue as chair for 

the 2025-2026 school year. The motion was seconded by Natalie Ball. It 
was unanimously voted on. 

○​ Natalie Ball nominated Nicole Hind as the Vice Chair for the 2025-2026 
school year. Cassie Carson seconded the motion and it was voted on 
unanimously.  



●​ ACTION ITEM: Review and Approve Rules of Order and Procedure 
○​ Led by SCC Chair Kristina Leikam  

■​ The following were reviewed Rules of Procedures, Expectations of 
Council Members 

○​ The election procedures were edited to explain that the elections will take 
place in August each year. This will be sent out through an announcement 
and attached application on Parent Square. Applications will be due to the 
school office prior Sept 1st. Elections will happen in person the second full 
week of the new school year. SCC members will be announced via Parent 
Square. If needed votes will be returned in person or via email.  

○​ It was proposed to reduce the number of Parents needed in SCC from 10 
to 7. Cassie Carson motioned to change this. Natalie Ball seconded. It 
was voted on unanimously. 

○​ It was clarified that resignations from the council will need to be sent in 
writing to the Principal. 

○​ Natalie Ball motioned to approve the rules and procedures. Cassie Carson 
seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.  

 
●​ ACTION ITEM: Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes 

○​ Kristina Leikam motioned to approve previous minutes. Natalie Ball 
seconded. It was unanimously voted to approve.  

 
●​ Assignment: Review of required website information.  

○​ Nicole Hind volunteered to work with school administration on this.  
 

●​ Collected member contact information and proposed meeting schedule for the 
year. 

○​ November 7, 2025 @ 1:30pm 
○​ January 9, 2026 @ 1:30pm 
○​ February 27 2026 @ 1:30pm 

 
●​ Assignment: PTC Lunch for the Teachers 

○​ Kristina, Nicole and Anthony volunteered to work on this. They will have it 
set up and ready to go by 11am. 

 
 

●​ Principals Update: 

○​ At the end of last school year there was a proficiency level of 68% in 

reading according to acadience. 62% of students showed growth. In order 

to work on this PLC’s and Faculty meetings will be focused on ways to 



bridge this gap. Walk to Read will be working on blending as well as 

mimicking acadience when testing to stick closer to acadience. They will 

also only be using real words with ML’s from 2nd grade and up. This is to 

help them better with reading.  

○​ At the end of last year in Walk to Read groups there were:  

■​ 13 - 1st Grade, 37 - 2nd Grade, 21 - 3rd Grade, 14 - 4th Grade, 12 

- 5th Grade, 0 - 6th Grade 

○​ Starting this year we have in Walk to Read groups we have: 

■​ 40/102 - 1st Grade, 10/92 - 2nd Grade, 38/114 - 3rd Grade, 34/138 

- 4th Grade, 33/279 - 5th Grade and 6th Grade 

○​ It was suggested that our new target is based on Proficiency instead of 

Growth. 

○​ It was highlighted that a portion of TSSA budget will go towards subs in 

order for teachers to attend PLC’s. Principle Adams also explained that we 

will find out soon whether we will be in TSI soon for some of the students 

in our school.  

●​ Other: 

○​ Safety was talked about with students and parents crossing roads outside 

school. Amy will reach out to try and get some help with safety. The PTC 

is also focusing on one safety aspect a month with the students.  

●​ Motion to adjourn the meeting by Kristina Leikam. Natalie Ball seconded and the 

meeting was adjourned.  

 

Next Meeting: November 7, 2025 @ 1:30pm 
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